Present were Roland Sallada, Thomas Mansfield, Oliver Andrews and Betty Hooper.

Albert Dancause came in to try of locate one of his abutters.

David Rice applied for a pistol permit.

Fire Chief Kenneth Barss brought in bills.

Road Agent brought in bills.

Mr. Daniel Zwillinger asked questions on regulations on operating a trailer park on the back of his land, principly for elderly low-cost housing.

Mrs. Ganoung came in to check the tax system.

Pat Getman brought in the bacentennial plates which we ordered. She inquired is this committee could start working on repairs of the old railroad station to preserve its historical value, for which she received matching funds from the Federal Government. After much discussion, it was agreed the Bacentennial Committee will meet with the Playground Asso. (who wen owns the building) some time in September to settle the matter. She issued a check from the Committee to the Town \$211.25 for payment of half the cost of police expense on the 4th of July.

Robert Normandin called, representing the School Board, asking if the town wished to enter into a contract with the Daniels Garage, along with the School District, in purchasing oil from them at 37% per gallon. The Selectmen agreed. The Selectmen will contact the Fire Department to enter the same contract.

11:00 pm

The Board of Selectmen unanimously decided that, in as much as there were no bids on repairs to the Town Hall (ad in Goffstown News and posted), in order to get the work done, they would approach Boulter and Sons of Goffstown, N. H. to see if they would be interested in handling the work.